THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE

STATE OF RHODE ISLAMD AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL

No. 130

Approved  March 22, 1989
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RESOLVED, That the address of 260 West Exchange Street

A
be changed to One West Exchange Center. Qg

lN CITY COUNCIL E

WAR | 6 1988
READ AND PASSED

/J@@ L E)S Ao |
PRES. . #APPROVED

e
\Q

CLERK
MAR 2 21989
""E." MAYO -

AN



*@@ wnvlwg \%)‘@M (R e\

THE COMMITTEE ON
URBAN REDEVELOPMENT

S Pa e O
e Within Resolution

v U,
Chairman



VARONE & VARONE
ATTORNEYS & COUNSELLORS AT LAW
1545 SMITH STREET
NORTH PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND 02911

(401) 353-7400
JOHN A. VARONE JOHN A. VARONE
J. CURTIS VARONE MASTER IN CHANCERY

OF COUNSEL
VANESSA J. VARONE

September 23, 1986

Mr. John Lombardi

Councilman, 13th Ward

City of Providence -
c/o Mrs. Rose Mendonca K
City Clerk

City Hall

Providence, Rhode Island 02903

Re: West Exchange Center Realty Trust
Dear Mr. Lombardi:

This office represents West Exchange Center Realty
Trust who have acquired the premises known as "The Grinnell
Complex" located at 260 West Exchange Street, 13th Ward, in
the City of Providence.

We are attempting to obtain a new, more prestigious
address for the Complex and suggest One West Exchange Center,
and I would appreciate your sponsoring a Resolution for the
confirmation of this new address.

I have spoken to the Postal Department who would
have no objection to the change if approved by the City of
Providence.

I would be pleased to submit to you any other in-
formation that you deem necessary for an appropriate Resolu-
tion being presented to the City Council.

On behalf of West Exchange Center Realty Trust,
Steven A. DiSarro, Trustee, we thank you in advance for your
kind attention in this matter.

Very truly yoursg,

. VARONE

JAV?amt



CITY OF PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND . MAYOR JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.

Michael R. Clement
First Deputy

Rose M. Mendonca
City Cierk

Clerk of Council

Grace Nobrega
Second Deputy

Clerk of Committees DEPARTMENT OF CITY CLERK
CITY HALL

October 17, 1986

Mr. Frank P. Melucci

Manager Address Information Systems
| -P.0. Box 9345

Providence, Rhode Island 02940-9345

Dear Mr. Melutci:

1 have been directed by Councilman Thomas F. 0'Connor,
Jr., Chairman of the Committee on Urban Redevelopment,
Renewal and Planning, to forward to you the attached matter
for your notification and consideration.

It is requested that you study the attached and
forward your recommendations to the committee, in order
that they may expedite this matter, if you don't forsee
any problems with the matter. ‘

Very truly yours,

Michael R. Clement,
First Deputy City Clerk

MRC:1c



CITY OF PROVIDENCE, RHODE ISLAND . MAYOR JOSEPH R. PACLINO, JR.

Rose M. Mendonca
City Clerk

Michael R. Clement
First Deputy

Clerk of Council

Jean M, Angelone
Second Deputy

Clerk of Committees DEPARTMENT OF CITY CLERK
CITY HALL

June 16, 1988

Mr. Wallace Kido

General Manager/Postmaster
Providence Division

24 - Corliss Street
Providence, R.I. 02904

Dear. Postmaster:

I have been requested by Councilwoman Josephine DiRuzzo,

Chairwoman of the Committee on Urban-Redevelopment, Renewal

~to you the attached resolutions now

and Planning, to forwq—;~
‘ pending before the saiﬁfCommittee.>

It is also reguested that you review the attached
matters and report your findings and recommendations to the
above-named Committee as soon as practical because the Committee
would like to expedite this matter in an orderly fashion.

- Very truly yours,

Michael R. Clement
First Deputy City Clerk

MRC/jb
Enc.



City of Providence

Rhode Island
Department of City Clerk
MEMORANDUM
DATE: October 7, 1986
T0: *
SUBJECT: WEST EXCHANGE STREET - NAME CHANGE

CONSIDERED BY: Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal and Planning

DISPOSITION: Attached is a copy of the subject Resolution, pending
before the above named Committee.
It is requested that you reveiw the accompanying
Resolution, and report your recommendation back to
the Committee, in writing.

*

Michael F. Moise, Fire Chief
Anthony J. Mancuso, Police Chief
Anthony G. Stanzione, Director of Public Works

First Deputy City Clerk



City of Providence

T

Rhode Island

Department of City Clerk

MEMORANDUM
DATE : June 16, 1988
T0: Walter J. Clark, Chief of Police
SUBJECT: West Exchange Street

CONSIDERED BY: Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal and Planning

DISPOSITION:

Attached is a copy of the subject resolution for your
study and report back in writing to the above-named
Committee. -

It is also request
with this information on or before June 30, 1988,
because the Committee is scheduled to act on this
matter on the date so stated above.

ted that you provide the Committee

First Deputy ity Clerk
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CHARLES A. PISATURO, ESQ.
COMMISSIONER

" CHIEF MICHAEL F. MOISE
FIRE CHIEF

Department of Public Safety, Fire Department
“‘Building Pride In Providence’’

October 31, 1986

Michael Clement

First Deputy:

City Clerks Office
Providence, RI 02903

Dear Mr. Clement:

Please be advised that the changing of 260 West
Exchange Street to One West Exchange Center will not
effect the Fire Department Operations.

Sincerely,
I_,,'/“) P
e
=7 4
ey
. -»';9’ ' 4 /Z(/ /

¢ /
Michael F. Moise
Chief of Department

MFM:1ra

JOSEPH R. PAOLINO, JR.
MAYOR

209 Fountain Street ® Providence, Rhode Island 02903 ° (401) 421-1293
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" RESOLVED, That the address of 260 West Exchange Street

be changed to One West Exchange Center.
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United States
Postal Service

June 28, 1988

Councilwoman Josephine DiRuzza

Chairwoman, Urban Redevelopment
Renewal and Planning Committee

Providence City Hall

25 Dorrance Street

Providence R1 02903-1789

Dear Councilwoman DiRuzzo:

In reference to the proposed resolutions changing 260 West Exchange_Street
to_One West Exchange Center and 25 Steeple Street to One Citizens Plaza,
I believe that these types of changes may tend to compromise the numbering
system the City of Providence now maintains.

Presently, there are approximately 16 buildings in the downtown area that
have been given out-of-sequence or unique addresses. Attached is a list
of those locations. |If we (jointly) allow this practice, an erractic address
system in the City of Providence could occur which might result in chaotic
conditions not only for the Postal Service, but for the City's Police and
Fire Departments as well as others attempting to locate these addresses. |
suggest your committee take these issues into consideration and review this
resolution. Our recommendation is to retain the present address sequence.

| would like to express my appreciation for your notifying the Postal Service
of the proposed resolutions for the city, and | hope our input is of assistance
to you and the City Council in making a decision. |If it would be beneficial,
we would be more than willing to sit down to discuss this or any other address
issues with you or members of your committee.

Very truly yours,

Lot b7

General Manager/Postmaster
Providence Division

Attachment



PROVIDENCE POLICE DEPARTMENT
Headquarters

July 12, 1988

To: The Honorable Charles A. Pisaturo, Public Safety Commissioner
From: Colonel Walter J. Clark, Chief of Police

Subject: Proposed Abandonment - East George Street
and 260 West Exchange Street to One West Exchange Street

Sir: - ¢

In response to your inquiry regarding the captioned matters,
attached are copies of reports compiled by Lieutenant William V.
Devine, Director, Traffic Bureau, which you will find to be
self-explanatory in nature.

If gdditional information is required, or if I may be of further

assistance; please let me know.,
Respectfylly submitted,
I
sl ihr ~

Colonel
Chief of Police

00073



To:

PROVIDENCE POLICE DEPARTMENT

Tn'ly 8") 1988

Colonel Walter Clark; Chief of Police

From:___

Subject:

Lieut, William V, Devine, Traffic Bureau

West Exchange Street

Sir:

Form 29A

After reviewing the attached memorandum; I do not
foresee a problem with changing of 260 West Exchange

Street to One West Exchahge Center.

Respectfully submitted,

%WA&W )/XQ&M

Lieut, William V, Devine
Traffic Bureau



. .. DATE:

TO:
SUBJECT:

CONSIDERED BY:
DISPOSITION:

City of Providence

Rhode Tsland
Department of City Clerk
MEMORANDUM
June 16, 1988

Walter J. Clark, Chief of Police

West Exchange Street

Committee on Urban Redevelopment, Renewal and Planning

Attached is a copy of the subject resolution for your
study and report back in writing to the above-named
Committee.

It is also'requested that you provide the Committee
with this information on or before June 30, 1988,
because the Committee is scheduled to act on this
matter on the date so stated above.

@/%éw

First Deputy ity Clerk



- THE CITY OF PROVIDENCE

STATE OF RHCDZ ISLAMD AND PROYICENCE PLANTATIONS

RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL

No.
Approved

£

RESOLVED, That the address of 260 West Exchange Street

m..
45
23

2

[

be changed to Cne West Exchange Center.

REB o ey
LR @ o
ey :zl}:‘,:,.-

£

e
PR $ s

A
s

5

o
»



